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The Indy Chapter lost a very dear friend and longtime club member June 29th with the sudden and unexpected 
passing of Mary Ann Harbit. She will be missed by all who knew and loved her. Please keep her family and husband 
Ted in your thoughts and prayers.  Ted developed a blood clot in his right leg and had to have surgery to remove it 
two days before Mary Ann passed. He is currently recovering at Hamilton Trace Rehab, 11851 Cumberland Rd, Rm 
612, Fishers, In. 46037. His daughter Missy said he would like to hear from his friends and will be moving in with 
her family when he is able. 
 
The 60th Annual International Meet in Dubuque, IA  is in the books and was truly a "Field of Dreams!"  My brother 
Chris Drews came from Florida to join Joe and I on our trip to the show.  Also in attendance from Indy were, Don 
Plesner, Mark Enlow, Dave & Connie O'Neal, Rick & Laura Bowman, Jim, Corey & Lyndsay Lime and Mike & Sue 
Kiefer. We had a great time visiting friends from all over the country, looking at over 200 beautiful Studebakers, 
taking a drive to see The Field of Dreams and making memories! 
 
The 61st International Meet will be in Washington PA, a short 5 hour drive from Indy, September 16th - 20, 2025.  
Hope to see everyone at a Studebaker event soon. 
 

Nancy Bacon 
President, Indy Chapter 

 
 

BRICKYARD 

BULLETIN
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Two Field of Dreams in Iowa! 
      submitted by Chris Drews 

 

What a show in Dubuque Iowa. The 60th annual international meet June 25-29 was a success with over 400 
registered SDC members, 200 plus cars and trucks on display and over 100 Studebakers and Packard's were 
judged over two days. Thursday judging weather was perfect, Friday was far from perfect with high winds and 
rain.  
 
When attending the international meet there is so much more than swap meet, Studebakers on display and 
judging. Starting Tuesday with set up. Wednesday meetings, seminars and ice cream social with live 1950's 
music. Thursday more meetings more seminars, SDC band concert and first day of judging. Friday meetings, 
seminars, second day of judging and a delicious steak and chicken dinner with live big band music. Saturday 
the final day included an all make car cruise in, screening of the Muppet movie, SDC band concert and show 
car awards ceremony.  
 
Iowa really was the home of the Field of Dreams. Not just beautiful show cars but the 1989 movie Field of 
Dreams with Kevin Costner. The ball field is open daily and just a short trip to Dyersville Iowa.  
 
Mark your Calander for the 61st International meet hosted by the Allegheny Region Chapter September 16-20, 
2025, at the Washington County Fairgrounds in Washington Pennsylvania. The 62nd International meet is 
scheduled for Dallas Texas. Watch Turning Wheels for updates and dates. 
  

All photos of Studebaker National Meet 

provided by Nancy Bacon 
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It was another great day of food and visiting at the Bacon’s annual Luau.  The weather couldn’t have been 

better.  And for the first time I can remember, we got a good look at Tom Miksell’s 1949 ½ ton pick-up.  She 

was a looker! 

 

Nancy Bacon opened the meeting by thanking all who attended and we in return thanked the Bacon’s for such a 

nice event.  Nancy reminded us that next years Studebaker International begins September 16 in Washington, 

Pennsylvania.  But she also announced that local member, Joe Bacon, is stepping down as head judge. 

 

Nancy asked Chuck Kern for an update on Ted Harbit: Ted’s nickname is “The Captain” for over 50 years active 

in stock car and drag racing.  He said Ted was 

saddened that his racing days were over.  No 

one was aware how ill Mary Ann was. 

 

Ted is currently at Hamilton Trace Rehab 

Hospital but will be moving in with his daughter 

Missy Rust and family when he is strong 

enough. If you would like to send him a card to 

his daughters house she will take them to 

him.  Her address for mailing a card to is 12786 

Drumdow Ln. Fishers In. 46037.  When he gets 

settled in visits to his daughters can be arranged 

by texting her to make sure it’s a good time 317-

379-1188. 

 

Andy Swartz motioned we adjourn, Charlie Griffith 2nd. 

 

Submitted by Becky Griffith 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Bacon’s Annual Luau 

July 27, 2024 
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About Our Members 

 I have recently learned of several club members struggling with health issues that I’d like to 

share. 

 

Sue Kennedy will be starting a second round of chemo therapy in August. Please keep her 

and Larry in your prayers as they face this. They did just return from attending the Hudson 

Nations in Erie, Pa and had a wonderful trip!  

 

Andy Hess continues his battle with non-small cell lung cancer that has metastasized in the 

brain. Please keep Andy and Cathy in your prayers. 
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WOW!! What a day!!  Happy Father’s Day to Dave Doran and his Dad!!  Dave won NOT just 1 trophy but 2 
trophies on Father’s Day Weekend.  We attended the Boone County Cancer Society “Cruise In”. 5 different 
Cancer Survivors were selected to pick their favorite vehicle.  Kristine chose Dave’s 1955 Studebaker 
Truck.  Little did she know that Dave’s Dad passed of Cancer. It was Dave’s Dad’s Truck and it was Father’s Day 

Weekend. What a Tribute to his Dad    .  
  

Then he won Best Exterior as well!! Hence, 2 Trophies in one day.  It makes all the struggle worth it    .  

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Wanted:  Newsletter Editor 

After twelve years as the Brickyard Bulletins editor I feel it’s time to pass the keyboard on to 

someone fresh, beginning January, 2025. 

 

Please give this some serious thought.  You don’t need to be a pro, when I started, I had no idea 

what I was doing.  Contact me at 317-966-9817 or Nancy Bacon at 317-440-2786 if you’re 

interested. 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

 

Congratuations to Mark Enlow having won the “Champion Award” at the Concours d’Elegance at 

Copshaholm 
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Saturday, August 17 at 11:00 a.m. White River Yacht Club Classic 

Boat and Car Show for Riley Hospital.  I have heard from several people that 

this is a real nice car show. Detail information is on page 6 and an application 

is on page 7. Important: They only accept cash once you’re at the show, no 

credit card. 

 
 

 

 

 

Saturday, September 14 – Drive Your Studebaker Day.  Come join us at the 

Mayberry Café, 78 West Main Street, Danville 46122 at 1:00 p.m. There is a limit of 40 seats so 

please RSVP to Mark Enlow at menlow@indyrr.com or 317-694-3885 by Tuesday, September 

10. 

 

Saturday, November 10th at 1:00 p.m. - 15th Annual Thanksgiving luncheon at Mike Baker’s 
Avanti Restoration & Service shop 317-498-2288, 4193 E US40, Greenfield, IN 
46140 RSVP mikebaker@aoai.org by 11/6. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

mailto:menlow@indyrr.com
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Indy Chapter SDC 

Becky Griffith, Editor 

1526 S. Hunter Rd 

Indianapolis, IN  46239 

To: 

August 

Published by the Indy Chapter Studebaker Drivers Club 

 

The Brickyard Bulletin is published monthly.  The deadline for summations is the 15th of the previous 

month. 
 

We hereby give permission to other S.D.C. chapters to use information from the newsletter when proper 

credit is given.  “”Reprinted or Reproduced from the Indy Chapter, Brickyard Bulletin.” 

 

Indy Chapter Officers 

President:  Nancy Bacon, 1701E. Lawrence Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46227at nancyjb1701@aol.com or 

317-440-2786 

V. President:  Larry Kennedy, 9350 Vandergriff Road, Indpls, 46239 indyhudson@comcast.net or 

317-908-6401 

Secretary:  Beth Doran 2717 E 75 N, Lebanon, IN 46052 at doran68ba@hotmail.com or 765-891-2704 

Treasurer:  Tom Flynn, 4531 S CR 500 E, Plainfield, IN  46168, at tom_and_trudy@yahoo.com or 

317-837-5671 

Activities:  Mark Enlow, 5875 Crestview Ave, Indpls 46220 menlow@indyrr.com or 317-694-3885 
 

In addition 
 

Editor:  Becky Griffith, 1526 S. Hunter Rd., Indy,  46239, at becinin@msn.com or 317-966-9817 

Web Designer:  Jeff Westcott at www.indychaptersdc.org 

Facebook:  Larry Hopkins at Studebakers in Indy 

or https://www.facebook.com/groups/634984973222050/ 

 

National Directors 
 

President: Dennis Foust - studeguy54@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Don Jones 
Secretary: Cindy Foust - cfoust1966@gmail.com  
Treasurer: Jane Stinson - jestinson@aol.com 
Past President: Tom Curtis - tomnancurtis@aol.com 
 

National Board of Directors 
 

Crossroads Zone National Board Director: Bob Henning 

at rhnn15090@aol.com 

Crossroad Zone Coordinator: Dave Hamblin 

Regional Manager Indiana: Bob Henning 
 

National SDC Membership 
 

Regular membership dues in the National Studebaker Club are $37.00 

for new members 1st year only.  Renewals are $46.00 per year, which 

includes 12 monthly issues of Turning Wheels, the National SDC 

Magazine.  (Other memberships are available.) Application is available 

upon request or e-mail studebakerdriverclub.com.  

 

National SDC membership is a prerequisite. Renewal INDY Chapter 

dues are $18.00. Renewals are payable January each year. After March 

a $5.00 late fee will be added. Application is available upon request. 

 

Updated January, 2024 
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